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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, October 9, 2009
ROOM B127 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Mark Comeau
A motion was made and seconded (Mayer/Carroll) to accept the minutes from the previous meeting.  Unanimously approved.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Don’t forget the Social being held after Division meeting from 4-6:00 p.m. in the multi-purpose room hosted by Tenured Faculty.
· Phil Mayer announced that the 2009 Connecticut State Employee’s Campaign information has been distributed.  We had a good showing last year, let’s see if we can do the same or better.  
· Chantal Krcmar is recruiting for the Service Learning trip to New Orleans.  She asked that faculty please announce in class that there will be a meeting on October 28th at a time to be announced.  There is a 12 student limit for the trip.  There is also a Student Learning course being offered.
· Steve Neufeld noted that there will be two workshops held on GenEd Assessment.  Teaching Critical Thinking at Naugatuck Valley Community College and the other is sponsored by NEEAN at the College of Holy Cross in Worcester, MA on November 6.  If anyone is interested, please contact him.

· Jessie McCoy announced that Continuing Education will be hosting another Green Fair on October 17.  Please encourage students to attend; there are some new courses that are now available.

· Carole Lee announced that she and others from TRCC are participating in the 2009 Rocky Neck Heart Walk on Sunday October 18.  Walkers and donations are welcome!

INFORMATIVE 

DEAN’S REPORT
Dean Branchini introduced Tia D’Alessandro, a new Educational Assistant for the Academic Division who will be helping to get the Division caught up.  The Department Chairs were asked to give a list to Carole Lee of projects that need to be done that will be helpful to them (i.e. adjunct orientation, web updates) and she will coordinate these projects with Tia.
Also introduced was SOAR Regional Coordinator – Tamara Shattuck who is responsible for program development and outreach for our SOAR program.

Cathy Davenport asked Dean Branchini to inform the faculty that she has some extra manuals and tutorials for Microsoft Office if anyone is interested.

This is National Arts and Humanities Month.  Sandra Jeknavorian received a note from President Obama which was shared with the college community.

Personnel Priority – Dean Branchini stressed that there is not enough money to fund all needs in all departments.  There are only six positions available to TRCC.  The Dean’s biggest priority is to make sure we don’t lose students!  She explained that the college’s long term needs are also going to be factored into the decision.
Pamela Carroll inquired how support positions fit into the decision (i.e., on-line courses curtailed because of loss of support (Amanda MacTaggart) position.  Dean Branchini explained that some of our sister colleges are already in the middle of searches; they are ahead of the game by having first crack at a national pool; we can only have discussions at this point until a decision is made.

Dean Branchini asked all the department chairs in the Curriculum Committee meeting to be prepared to present their “case” to the Division today about their departments’ needs.  All Department Chairs did so, quite convincingly:

English – Christine Hammond noted that in order to maintain the level of support they currently give; the English Department needs at least 8 tenure track positions.  Currently, the English Department supports some 50 degree programs.
Math – Brian Kennedy noted that the Math Department is looking for 4 positions as every student that comes through the door takes a math class.  
Nursing – Ellen Freeman noted that no one gets into Nursing without English and Math courses.  State regulations and mandates decide how many adjuncts can be hired.  7% of nurses in the country have a master’s degree; therefore it is increasingly difficult to find masters prepared faculty.  

Science - James Copeland noted that the Science Department currently has no full-time Chemistry instructor and Chemistry is a pre-requisite to a lot of programs.  Seven labs have been added to the schedule this year and there is still only one lab manager.  The Science department is looking for Chemistry, Physics, and A&P instructors as well as another lab manager.
Social Science – Jeff Crouch stated that the Social Science department is requesting a Psychology instructor.

Humanities – Sandra Jeknavorian noted that the Humanities Department is in need of a Foreign Language instructor (as the only full-time Foreign Language instructor has retired), not necessarily Spanish, but a linguist  as she would like to expand the foreign language offerings; and Philosophy and Art instructors.

Technology – Tony Benoit noted that although TRCC has the largest Technologies department in the state Community College system, they would still like to refill five of the six positions lost due to retirements.  The current vacancies have been filled with one-year appointments.  The programs will continue to grow if no positions are refilled, however…

Business - Rick Bennett stated that his department is currently okay as is.

EPortfolio in Nursing
Lili Rafeldt, Heather Bader, Edie Ouellette, Judy Snayd and Kem Barfield gave a presentation on how EPortfolio is used in Nursing as a teaching tool and how updates are provided with each new addition.  Heather is working with senior students on creating EPortfolios as “super users” to showcase themselves.
There will be an EPortfolio contest in the spring – Information forthcoming from Lili Rafeldt.  Two “experts” from LaGuardia College will be coming to the next Division meeting to share more information on EPortfolio.
At the request of the Chair, the remainder of the meeting was recorded by Phil Mayer
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:40 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, November 13th, 1:00 p.m. in Room C-101. [image: image1.png]



